Fairway Ridge Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting

August 28, 2023
Minutes Prepared by PG 


MEMBERS PRESENT:   Michael Feder, Lisa Grove, David Imre, Luci Konken, and Debbie Williams.  Also present: Penny Gatsis (Property Manager).  
HOMEOWNERS PRESENT:  Yes     MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 7:00 pm
HOMEOWNER PARTICIPATION:  There were 4 homeowners present.  Only one had a question regarding the process for getting approval to install a fence.  The homeowner was informed and given an AC Improvement Request to complete and submit.
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MONTH’S MINUTES:  Approved via email
AC Report: Approved via email
· 6224 Formoor:  Replace siding
· 6130 Newbury:  Pergola

· 6182 Golfview:  Safety fence replacement

· 6190 Golfview:  Solar panels

· 6295 Eagle Ridge:  Driveway replacement
AC Pending:

· 6208 Eagle Ridge:  Garbage corral-The homeowner failed to submit measurements so the request will be held until the information is submitted.
· 6174 Crossland:  Replace siding-Luci makes a motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
· 830 Adderly:  Replace trim, facia and gutters-Debbie makes a motion to approve, David 2nd, motion approved
Violations:
· Walk through results:  There were 40 letters (10.4%) sent out as a result of the 2nd walk through.  This was down from 65 letters (17.6%) for the first walk through.
· Homeowner response:  PM provided an email from a homeowner in response to the letter they received for driveway replacement.
· Homeowner request:  Driveway-The homeowner has had the driveway seal coated and cracks filled. This will suffice for now, however it was just a quick fix and once the seal coating has faded the homeowner will be asked to replace the driveway.
· Homeowner request:  Driveway-The homeowner has requested an extension to replace the driveway and sidewalk in the Spring.  The Board approves the extension.
· Third walk through draft and timeline-PM provided drafts of the letters sent out for the 3rd walk though.  One was a letter allowing until the Spring to have an issue resolved.  Those homeowners that have been asked to correct an issue several times will receive a letter allowing 30 days to have the issue resolved.  If the issue is not resolved within those 30 days, a 10-day notice letter will be sent via certified mail.  If no action is taken or no response is received, fines will begin on those accounts.
· Commercial vehicle:  Approved via email-The three-week extension was allowed.
· Commercial vehicle:  The PM has sent two letters and two emails with no response from the homeowner.  The homeowner will be asked to resolve the issue next time they are in the office.  If no action is taken, fines will begin on the property.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  July’s Financials were reviewed.  PM will reach out to the Treasurer to set up a meeting to work on the 2024 Reserve budget.
NEW BUSINESS:

· Tree down from storm:  Approved via email.
· Willow tree damage from storm:  Approved via email.
· Homeowner Request:  Tree-The PM provided photos of a large branch that is hanging over a homeowner’s deck.  The homeowner has expressed concern, should the branch fall, it will fall and damage the deck. PM provided a quote from BV to trim the large branch.  Michael makes a motion to approve, Luci 2nd, motion approved.
· Branch down behind Bingham Court:  PM provided a quote to have the branch removed and will seek a quote to have other dead branches removed. Debbie makes a motion to approve, Luci 2nd, motion approved.

· 2024 Snow Contract- J Brick will keep the contract at the same rate as last year.  In the past, we have spoken to several other vendors, and all charge an adjustable rate based on snow fall inches.  This makes it impossible to estimate the Special Services Assessment for the Greens.  Luci makes a motion to approve J Brick, Debbie 2nd, motion approved.
· Office Computer:  Approved via email The office computer crashed and the hard drive was damaged.  PM was able to recoup information from the backup.  All but pictures were able to be transferred.  The office printer was not compatible with the new computer as it was 11 years old.  A new printer was also purchased.
· Fire Alarm:  The fire alarms were sounding for several hours last week.  According to the Gurnee Fire Department, they believe it was from the excessive heat.  They suggest at a minimum replacing the fire detectors as they are old but recommend a system that is in contact with a monitoring service to notify the Fire Department.  PM will gather information and provide it at the next meeting.
· Pool Closing:  The pool will be closed after Labor Day as usual.  Heather Ridge may be keeping their pools open, however they have internal maintenance to service and treat pools, clean restrooms, etc.  
PENDING BUSINESS:

· Trees along Pebble Creek:  A homeowner requested trees to be planted along Pebble Creek where some were removed last year.  At the last meeting the Board asked the PM to see what trees/bushes would be best in that area since we do not have any irrigation there.  PM provided a quote for 3 7-foot Norway Spruce trees to be planted.  There is nothing specifically in the budget to plant trees.  The Board denied planting trees at this time.
· Fines for wildlife feeding:  PM will send a letter to the homeowner notifying them that fines will be waived with the stipulation that they will be reassessed if the issue were to continue.  Additional fines would also be assessed at that time.
Meeting Adjourned: 7:30 pm-Next Meeting Monday September 25, 2023
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